

DATE:	April 3, 2020	

TO: CBJ Assembly

FROM: Mila Cosgrove, Incident Commander

RE: City & Borough of Juneau COVID-19 Response – Emergency Operations Center Update

Situational Update

Incident Level: 2

Category	Juneau	Statewide
Confirmed cases	11	157
Travel	1	
Local	7	
Unknown	3	
Cumulative Tests	179*	6,016
BRH Tests Pending	27	
DPH PUIs	29	
Hospitalized	2	15 (Cumulative)
Discharged to Home care	1	
Isolated at home	8	
Ventilated Patients	0	
Fatalities	0	3

* Only tests conducted through BRH including mobile testing unit. We are working on obtaining more comprehensive numbers.

Please note: The State of Alaska, Department of Health and Social services changed their reporting format yesterday. There are still some issues with syncing data. As an example, they reported an additional confirmed case yesterday, but did not notify us that they did so until today. This will settle out with time. Also, please note, there were also some discrepancies between the testing numbers on the BRH data chart and what is reported in the table above. The data in the table above is accurate based on the EOC conversation this afternoon at 1:30

EOC Highlights

Unified Command section heads met today to touch base.

We had a coordination meeting today with shelter providers on how best to provide consolidated services to people experiencing homelessness. The meeting was productive and a tactics identified to assure both

decompressed sheltering and feeding services were provided. On Tuesday morning, the Glory Hall will be closing their 3rd floor sleeping area. The JACC will be receiving any additional overnight needs. JACC will be open from 8:00 pm to 8:00 am. Glory Hall will focus on feeding people. Location to be determined, pick up a meal so people aren't congregating to eat.

Issues in the critical path continue to be planning for quarantine and isolation facilities and childcare for essential employees. Logistics staff continue to source PPE and other mission critical supplies. There are sufficient stocks on site for the time being. BRH is working on increasing Oxygen supplies.

Supply chain is operational and stores are reporting fewer out of stock items.

BRH is working with Hoonah who is currently not allowing for medical waivers for community members to return home. This has been referred to Legal for additional investigation. Rorie has reached out to Hoonah's City Manager to try and resolve as well.

Beginning to work on directives for employee who tested positive for COVID-19 returning to work.

Epidemiology has started to back date COVID 19 cases on the state's dashboard to the date of the first onset of symptoms or the date of when test occurred, whichever is earliest. As an example, we received notification of our first positive COVID-19 case on March 22nd, but DHSS now reports March 10 based on that person's reported symptoms.

Gown is the current pinch point at BRH. Current burn calculator shows an 8 day supply. Working on substitutes.

We will start to report out on costs of COVID response to date. We are working on capturing accurate reporting mechanisms and will provide better numbers in the near future.

CBJ Costs to Date:

- \$209,000 Personnel Services costs to date
- \$68,000 Supplies & Equipment

BRH Costs to Date:

- \$106,000 Personnel Services costs to date
- \$272,000 Supplies & Equipment

Operational Highlights

<u>CBJ operations</u> continue with staff reassigned to EOC functions where appropriate. Minor staff outages due to childcare and medically advised quarantine. Staffing issues are not impairing operations.

<u>Airport Screening</u>: 20 passengers out of 45 arriving went through the voluntary screening process at the airport. Alaska Airlines reduced flights to 7 per day.

<u>Mobile Screening</u>: Received 23 calls for screening which resulted in 6 tests at drive through. Produced public relations video. To date, they have screened 173 individuals and sampled 97 for testing.

JACC: had 35 individuals overnight. Hours were extended at the JACC 8:00 pm to 8:00 am. Noon to 4:00 pm each day at Centennial Hall while weather is cold.

Vessel Screening: no passengers from Hoonah

<u>Isolation & Quarantine Taskforce</u>: Mt. Jumbo has been stood up for either quarantine or isolation, but not yet staffed. Work on getting Centennial Hall ready

<u>Volunteer Taskforce</u>: received information from 204 volunteers, 70 of whom have been connected with services. Received 20 requests for assistance.

<u>BRH</u>: Focused on standing up the Alternate Care Facility. Now ready for cots to be set up next week. Hoping to funnel community groups who want to assist with making masks and gowns to logistics section. Worked with case management and respiratory with the idea of providing home oxygen to people who can leave the facility.